From: REDACTED

Sent: Monday, May 13, 2024 8:07 PM

To: licensing < licensing@lewes-eastbourne.gov.uk >; Temitayo Olatunji

< Temitayo. Olatunji@lewes-eastbourne.gov.uk >

Subject: Joy Bar, Bolton Road

VALID PPN 16/05/24 (B)

Temitayo i have copied you in so that i am not seding multiple emails. Please note my remarks fir Saturday 11th May.

I am contacting you to express my concerns and dismay that the Premises known as Joy Bar are making application for even later closing times/music.

In recent months, this bar has undertaken works to take steps to lessen the noise of loud music and noisy customers. Unfortunately these works have not made the slightest difference, if anything the music coming from the premises is even louder.

My opinion is they Joy Bar is just that, a bar not a night club where you would expect later opening times.

Residents impacted by the issues have suffered long enough and Saturday I Ith May, I was returning home at approx 00.30, as I turned into the War Memorial end of Bolton Road, no music could be heard from the front. However when I turned into Lismore Road and outside my property, the music was so loud which clearly shows what residents have been saying all along, the disturbance is at the rear. Noise Inspectors when on patrol are clearly judging volumes based on what the hear from the Bolton Road side. They really need to measure volume levels from the rear and then perhaps we may have more of am impact. So to reiterate, I whole heartedly object to the application made by Joy Bar.

Regards

REDACTED